
Special dates of interest:

· Feb 19-23 Family Day Break &  

Teachers Convention (no classes)

· Mar 12 -16 Communication Week 

Reports

· March 15 Parent/Teacher Interviews

· Mar 16 Staff Learning Day

· March 30-Apr 8 Spring Break 

· April 9 District Staff Learning Day (no 

classes )

*School resumes April 10*

Principalõs M essage
Good day Chinook Family,

Semester one went quickly as usual and we are perched on the edge of graduating Chinook Highôs 8th

senior class of students. My hope for this group of students is that they have been supported over their 
years of education, but not spoon fed . My hope for them is they have tasted success and grown from 
failure, and that neither event has stopped them from risking new learning . We help our students 
understand that aiming for growth is a way to finding a happy and purposeful life . Recent literature 
suggests a ógrowth mindsetô is an extremely positive approach to living when the adults who are teaching 
and encouraging it live with an aim for growth themselves . What does this mean? It means taking and 
appreciating taking educational/learning risks. It means taking ownership and feeling encouraged to keep 
going especially when it seems difficult. 

One of the characteristics of a learning school is the willingness to try new things. Our staff and students 
recently tried a flex day on the last day of semester 1. The purpose of óflex dayô was to give students an 
opportunity to own their learning direction for the day. Students met with their advisor first thing and 
planned the course of their day. They had time to study as a group, complete and hand in late assigned 
work and spend time preparing for final exams with their own, or another, teacher. The day was well 
attended, and feedback from students was once again, more than positive. Students loved the 
opportunity to direct what they needed for the day. If you have any comments, questions or concerns 
please feel free to contact me.

Semester 2 brings some changes to staff. New to our staff, we welcome Deserae Gogel (Humanities) and 
Nick Straat (Science). They are both highly respected teachers who will have a great impact on our 
community.

My best wishes for a growth-minded second semester. 

Kevin Wood
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From the Office é 
School fees and Semester 1 option fees are due now. Semester 2 option fees will be added to student 
accounts this month. 

We work hard to keep accurate attendance records and keep the teachers informed about your childôs 
status. When leaving a message to report the absence or late please include the following information:

Á Your childôs first and last name (please spell your childôs last name if itôs a long or difficult last name)
Á The exact times of the absence or late 

Á Please be very specific so we know when your child will be not be at school (for example, if 
weôre simply told they will be late, we then have to make a guess if it will be five minutes late, 
late for the first class or gone all morning!) 

Á The reason for the absence/late
Á The date of the absence/late
Á Your name

It also really helps us if you speak slowly and clearly as most calls are now made on a cell phone or through 
Bluetooth and those calls can be challenging to hear on our voicemail system. 

Thank you so much for your help!
Chinook Front Office and Business Office Staff

http://www.chs.lethsd.ab.ca/
mailto:chs@lethsd.ab.ca
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English Department Office Hours
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Fashion Studies
Do you have fabric, notions, yarn, beads and 
other craft project materials that you no longer 
use or want ?

The Fashion Studies program welcomes all donated 
fabric and notions. Students always make good use of 
donated materials. There are many students, for a 
variety of reasons, that cannot purchase fabric or 
other craft supplies, so donated items are really 
appreciated.

You can drop it off your donation in the office or it 
can be arranged to get picked up. 

For more information contact Karen Philpott at 403-
381-7565 or karen.philpott@lethsd.ab.ca.

Thank you for your consideration!

English Department Office Hours Spring 2018
(including room location)

Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays

Flex 1

10:53 to 11:25 

Alisha (LC)

Leta (203)

Neil (202)

Reid (201)

Leta (203)

Neil (LC)

Alisha (207)

Leta (203)

Neil (202)

Wetterstrand (204)

Weekly English Department 

Meeting/Collaboration Time

Flex 2

11:26 to 12:05

DeAndra (208)

Leta (203)

Neil (202)

Reid (201)

DeAndra (208)

Leta (203)

Reid (201)

Alisha (207)

Neil (202)

Leta (203)

Reid (201)

Wetterstrand (204)

Reid (201)

Calculators
If your child is registered in a Math 10C, 20-1, 20-2, 30-1 or 30-2 
course please watch the flyers for sales on graphing calculators, as 
these courses require your child has one. Kijiji sometimes has used 
ones for a reasonable price as well. 

We recommend that you get a Texas instrument Calculator and 
would suggest not spending the extra money on a TI -nspire. The 
easiest calculators for students to get familiar with are the Ti -84ôs 
and Ti-83ôs. Below is a list of approved calculators for the diploma.

Á Texas Instruments
Á TI-nspire CX Handheld
Á TI-83 Plus, TI-84 Plus, TI-84 Plus Silver, TI-84 Plus Pocket SE, 

or TI -84 Plus C Silver
Á TI-84 Plus CE
Á TI-83 (no longer manufactured), TI -83 Plus Silver (no longer 

manufactured)
Á TI-nspire (with Touchpad or Clickpad) (no longer 

manufactured)
Á Casio
Á fx 9750 G Plus
Á fx 9750 GII
Á fx 9860 GIIs

mailto:karen.philpott@lethsd.ab.ca
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Our Wellness Centre Teamé

ÁJoanne McHugh, Teacher Counsellor
ÁTessa Keenan, Family School Liaison Counsellor
ÁTammy Kovacs, Student Support Specialist
ÁMamta Di Palma, Career Practitioner
ÁNicole Leary, Student Support (K&E)
ÁCourtney Barks, Addictions Counsellor ïAlberta 

Health Services
ÁPamela Tinordi, Career Guidance ïRegistered 

Apprenticeship Program
ÁAndrew Krul, Off Campus Education Facilitator
ÁAngie (Missy) Standing Alone, FNMI Liaison 
ÁMaria Livingstone, FNMI Career Quest 

Facilitator

Resource assistance:
Á Charlotte Nielsen, Nurse, Public Health Unit -
Āas needed basisā

Á Constable Mark Sander, School Resource 
Officer ïLethbridge Police Service

Chinook Parent Council
Wow, we are halfway through the school year! As Parent 
Council Chair, I thought I would touch base with you, the 
parents, and send out a personal invitation to join the 
parent council group.

High school Parent Council is not like that of elementary 
school - our focus is still on the students and is achieved 
by providing feedback to the various topics and innovative 
ideas to make our school community a better environment 
to support and develop our students.

As change is ever present in the world around us, our 
school is always looking to teach our students resiliency -
how to adapt and cope. The staff continually look at how 
they try to share the curriculum in various ways - this 
shows students that there is no one right set way and to 
keep exploring methods and adapt for success. As well, 
Chinook continues to promote health and wellness as an 
important tool on their journey.

With the start of second semester, comes the 
preparations for the exciting event of graduation. And as 
grad fast approaches, so does the reality of life after 
school. Chinook continues to find ways to support 

studentsô plans from the first year in grade 9, right 
through to post secondary. Annually Career & Transitions 
hosts a Trades & Technology Expo for grade 11 & 12 
students - which continues to grow and add a wider range 
of career opportunities. It is a one day event being held 
on February 7th at the Exhibition grounds.

March will see the continuing annual blood donor drive 
and competition between the high schools. Check out the 
school website and newsletter for more detail on the 
above mentioned activities.

Donôt let a busy schedule stop you from being informed 
and involved. Parent Council is only a once a month 
commitment, yet it will provide a wealth of firsthand 
knowledge and the opportunity to be part of the Chinook 
community and your studentsô experience.

Our next meeting is Wednesday, February 7th at 7pm in 
the Library aka Learning Commons. We would love to see 
you there!

Eddie Giesbrecht
Chinook Parent Council, Chair

Team Members:
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Chinook Athletics

Å Our BASKETBALL teams are off to the races! Grade 9 boys 
and girls are doing a fabulous job improving their skills every 
day. Finals for grade 9 will be in February at Kate Andrews High 
school in Coaldale. Zone championships for grade 9ôs will occur 
in March. Please follow practices and locations on our web site.

Å Our high school BASKETBALL boys program is very young 
this year, but are starting to make some noise in the league this 
year. So much so, that our JV program was sitting on top of the 
standings in our league. Our girls program is in a rebuilding 
year, but are still attempting to make some noise in a very 
competitive southern Alberta league. Best of luck to all of our 
teams as they enter the second half of the season and playoffs. 

Å Our CURLING team is a year older but just as tenacious and 
full of life as ever. Our curlers, parents and coaches have been 
nothing but accommodating and helpful when it comes to the 
development of our student athletes. Congrats to our team for 
winning the league championship this season. Best of luck to all 
of you at zones and beyond!

Å Our WRESTLING team, although small in numbers, has 
made it apparent that it will leave a mark on the wrestling 
world. Our medals totals continue to rise at each and every 
competition. Best of luck to Angelina Ellis-Toddington, Mason 
Harris, Brantley Saar and Autumn Carter as the year comes to a 
close and we make a provincial run.

Å BASEBALL is about to begin and spring training and camp 
will commence during the second week of February. Our 
coaching staff is ready to go and excitement abounds in 
preparation for a growing year with a young squad. A meeting 
to discuss the season will occur shortly. Please look for dates 
and times in the Daily.

Å RUGBY will be throwing their hat into the 
ring shortly as many of our rugby enthusiasts 
are getting the itch. This yearôs mens and 
ladies squads look to improve upon their efforts 
from last season and hopefully make a provincial push. Our 
coaching staff is excited about all of the returning players and 
what they bring to the pitch. The athletes are so excited that 
they have already been participating in training sessions to get 
ready for the season of play. Best of luck to all!

Å BADMINTON is prepared to set sail and meetings have 
already occurred and tryouts will soon begin. This will be an 
interesting year as we have a myriad of returning players 
looking to make some noise this season. We are expecting big 
numbers and a strong contingent of returning players as we 
move towards the provincial championships.

I wish to extend a huge thank you to our teacher coaches for 
devoting so much of their extra time to our student athletes. 
There is something to be said of the opportunities for a group of 
people to work together towards a common goal. Words cannot 
describe the appreciation.

I must also thank all of the officials and score keepers for their 
tireless efforts in supporting our programs. We could not do it 
without you!

We are so fortunate to have such a committed and determined 
group of staff and students to represent our school! You are the 
best!

Mike Myndio ,
Vice Principal
Athletic Director
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Grade 12 Checklist

myPass

myPassis a secure self-service website for students to 
access their education information.

www.public.education.alberta.ca/PASI/myPass/Wel
come/Index

Students can avoid mail delays and access information about 
their education 24/7 with Alberta Education's myPass
application. With myPass, students can:

Å Order transcripts
Å Register for diploma exams
Å View diploma exam marks
Å View progress towards a high school credential (diploma 

or certificate)
Å View/update student personal information
Å View and print Detailed Academic Reports (DAR)
Å Order additional copies of an awarded credential

To sign up, students will need:

Å An Alberta Student Number (ASN)
Å A personal email address
Å A correct mailing address on file with Alberta Education
Å You can correct personal information by using the Update 

Personal Information Request Form
Å Parents and Guardians may also be granted access to a 

student's myPassaccount. Visit the request form on 
myPassto find out how. 

V Check out how many credits you have as of Sept 2017; how many credits you will have as of June 2018.
V Apply for a Social Insurance Number if you donôt already have one.
V Make sure that you have met Alberta High School Diploma requirements.
V Decide on the post-secondary program that you would like to take after grade 12 graduation.
V Check on the high school re-requisites for the particular program.
V Choose two institutions that offer the same programs at www.myblueprint.ca / that you would attend.
V What are the tuition fees at these institutions? 
V Find out when you can apply for admission to the college or university.
V If you are interested in RAP see Mamta in the Career Centre.
V Apply to the college or university at www.applyalberta.ca/pub. Make sure you have a credit card as there 

is an application fee.
V Keep your school marks as high as you are able. Some educational institutions grant early admission on 

marks.
V Check your email for updates from institutes, make sure you respond to all requests .

Questions? Talk to Mamta in the Career Centre (room 209).

University of 

Lethbridge 
Grade 11 Merit Award

You don't have to wait until you are in Grade 12 
to start planning for university, especially if your 
plans include the University of Lethbridge! Our 
Grade 11 Merit Award is given to students who 
fill out our online form by June 30th in their 
Grade 11 year. It is a simple process ð no essay 
or letters of recommendation necessary. 
Approximately 150 scholarships will be given to 
the highest achieving Grade 11 students.

To apply: Fill out the online form on the 
Scholarships & Student Finance website: 
www.uleth.ca/ross/student -finance/grade-11-
merit-award-application-university-lethbridge

Deadline: June 30 of the year you complete 
Grade 11.

Average Amount
75% to 79.9% * $500
80% and higher * $800

* Five Grade 11 courses will be used to 
determine the award average and will follow the 
same formula as general admission (English 20-1, 
three academics and a fifth distinct course).

Note: Notification letters are typically sent out in 
October.

http://www.myblueprint.ca/
https://www.applyalberta.ca/pub/
http://www.uleth.ca/ross/student-finance/grade-11-merit-award-application-university-lethbridge


Co nvoc ation

Thursday, June 28th, 2018

6:00 pm Chinook High School
Á Grade 12 students who have met the 

requirements to receive a high school diploma 

can participate.

Á All students will receive six (6) Convocation 

tickets free of charge at cap and gown pick -up 

on June 27 th.
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Graduation 2018 Update ...

Please note that the outlined events are the only school sanctioned graduation events.

Chinook High School Page 6

Convocation fees have already been 

collected. If you have not yet paid your fee

and plan to participate in convocation 

please see Jeremy in the office immediately. 

Payment must be made so a cap and gown can 

be ordered for your student.

A Grad Information Booklet is available in the office and online. This booklet 

contains detailed information, dates, times and outlines of our grad events.

4:30pm  Grads arrive for the mix and mingle - U of L 
track (upper level, enter by Tim Hortons)

5:30pm  Guests present ticket s and enter the gym for 
seating. Guests without tickets are invited to view the 

Grad entrance from the track. Only ticket holders are 

allowed in the banquet area.

6:00pm  Grads are announced and enter gym for 
seating

7:10pm  Banquet dinner is served 

8:00pm  Program begins (speeches and 
recognitions)

9:00pm  Dance begins for all Grade 12 students, 
families and guests 

11:00pm Dance ends

Grad Gala Tickets: The banquet tickets are $55 per 

person and will be sold online March 1 -15. Anyone 
(including the graduate) planning to attend must 

purchase a ticket. IF there are tickets remaining, a 
second round will open online March 20 th. These 

tickets will be sold on a first -come, first -serve basis 

online only. Seating at the Gala is assigned through a 

draw so that we can accommodate the largest 

number of guests in the most equitable way .

Grad Gala Banquet and Dance
Friday, May 11 th at the University of Lethbridge
Mix & Mingle 4:30pm, Grads announced at 
6:00pm, dinner at 7:10pm
Á Cost pe r person (hot mea l) $55

Á Program (spee ch es and reco gnit ion s)

Á Danc e to fol low for a ll Grade 12 students,

fam ilies and guests

Grad baby photos are 

due by March 1 st so 

they can used in the 

slide show at the Grad 

Gala. Please bring 

your photo to your 

Advisor so it can be 

scanned or email a 

digital copy to your 

Advisor.

Convocation

Thursday, June 28th in the Chinook 
Gymnasium

5:15pm Grads assemble at the school by Advisor 

group

6:00pm Convocation begins

9:00pm Conclusion of Convocation 

Due to the formal nature of this ceremony, all grads 

and families should expect to stay until the entire 

program is over.

Because there is limited space in the gymnasium, 

the Convocation ceremony will be live -streamed. 

The link will be available online prior to the event at 
www.chs@lethsd.ab.ca. 

GRAD Portrait Sittings have already 

taken place. If you missed your 

appointment please contact the 

Lifetouch Studio at 403 -327-2658. 

GRAD Rings Jostens graduation 

rings have already been at our 

school. You can contact Sean and 

Denise Kelly at 1 -877-252-1774 or 

sean.kelly@jostens.com .

There will be an 

important grad 

parent meeting on 

Thursday, February 

8th from 7 -8pm in 

the Media Centre. 

All parents please 

attend!



Chinook High School Parent Athletic Council would 
like to continue providing you with t he opportunity to 
earn money towards your son or daughterôs extra-
curricular fees by simply eating or fil ling your vehicle 
with fuel. 

Our school has established a group that will sell you
cards from local stores. The value of t hese cards is
exactly what you pay for them dollar

for dollar: $100 gets you a $100 
card). The difference is that the 
business you purchase from gives us 
a return on our purchase (above the 
face value of the card). We take that 
return and place 75% of it in your 
designated student account. The 
other 25% of the return goes into a 
general school account which will be 
used for addressing studentsô needs.

We do all of the paper work on this end, all you have

to do is purchase the cards online (dollar for dollar) 

by a specific date and pick them up a week later from 

us. The return is then calculated and credited to your 

studentôsaccount. For example, if you purchased

$1000 this month and the return from the business is 

$100 (10%), you get $1000 in coupons and $75 in

your studentôs account. The remaining $25 goes into 

the school account. 

If you did this every month, you would have acquired
$750 by the end of the year and you would not have 
spent a penny more that you were planning. You can
even sell it to family, friends or colleagues at work. The 
coupons never lose value or expire and some can even 
be used in other countries!

We are currently selling Superstore, Save On Foods and

Safeway cards. If you would like to 
know more or plan on participating, 
please do not hesitate to go to our 
web site and view the plan in detail or 
to see when we will be selling again. 
If you still have questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact Jeremy Schenk 
for more details.

You can use the money earned for any 
of the following: sport fees, travel club, 

purchasing school clothing, band trips, drama trips and
choral trips. This money cannot be used to pay for 
school books or school fees. Once a student graduates 
from Chinook, any remaining money will be directed to 
the general school fund or you can transfer the funds 
to a sibling in our building.

Everyone eats and buys fuel, so why not get something 
in return for doing it? We welcome your support and 
involvement!

Grocery Coupon Fundraiser

DID YOU KNOW é
You can purchase the 

Grocery Gift Cards online 

through School Cash Online. 

Place yo ur order by the due 

date a nd pick t hem up on 

Grocery Co upon pick -up

day. Itõseasy and co nvenient!

CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR

DETAILS ON THE NEXT

GROCERYCOUPON SALE.

Super Store - 5%

Save On Foods -10.5%

Safeway - 8%

Chinook High School Page 7
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Interact Club

Watch our website for details and more info!
chs.lethsd.ab.ca 

February 2016
1 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦSemester 2 begins
3 ΧΧΧΧΦΦReport Cards on Home Logic
3 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧSchool Council 7pm
March 2016
2 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦSchool Council 7pm
11 ΧΧΧStaff Learning Day (no classes)
14-18 ...Communication Week Reports
17 ΧΧΧΧΧParent/Teacher Interviews
25-Apr 1 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧ Spring Break
April 2016
4 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧClasses Resume
14 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧReport Cards
15 ΧΧΧStaff Learning Day (no classes)

From the PhysEd Department

Be active ïat home, at school, at play ïinside or outside ïwith family and friends .
Youôll have more energy, feel healthy and strong, and good about yourself !

1. Every step counts. Try to do an hour every day of moderate - to vigorous-intensity activity. Choose vigorous activities at 
least three days a week.

2. Get stronger by doing activities that build muscles and bones at least three days a week.

3. Combining aerobic and strengthening activities will improve your health and well -being.
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Dates to Remember

February 2018
2 Report Cards - Power School

7 School Council

9 Staff Learning Day (no classes)

19 Family Day (no classes)

20-21 Family Day Break (no classes )

22-23 �7�H�D�F�K�H�U�V�·��Convention (no classes)

March 2018
7 School Council

12-16 Communication Week Reports

15 Parent Teacher Interviews (6 -8:40pm)

16 Staff Learning Day (no classes)

30-April 8 Spring Break (*note District Learning 

Day on April 9 )

April 2018
9 District Staff Learning Day (no classes)

10 Classes Resume

13 Report Cards - Power School

No School Council this month

May 2018
2 School Council

7 Staff Learning Day (no classes )

11 Grad Gala

21 Victoria Day

June 2018
15 Last day of classes/ Yote Day

18-28 Exam Week

28 School year ends for students

28 Grad Convocation (evening)

July 2018
6 Report Cards - Power School


